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APPY   NEW   YEAR‰ ~ 2009 ! 
SOCIETY’S   ARC   BEGINS   IT'S   THIRD   YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 AL SOCIETIES MEET AT 
 SUBJECT” CONFERENCE 
ay, October 25, 2008, CCHS 
tu Freeman attended the3rd 

. Archives Bazaar at the USC-
onference Center in downtown 
s.  He was joined by CCHS 

ulie Lugo Cerra, Louise Coffey-
en Coyle, Hope Parrish, Judy 
d Fred Yglesias.  

a wealth of resources for 
os Angeles history, the annual 
azaar is organized by L.A. as 
 alliance of research archives, 
nd collections dedicated to 
the rich history of the Los 
ion.                        (cont’d. pg 7) 

  

 

     

   The Culver City Historical Society 
was one of the organizations copied 
on a letter from the U.S. Postal 
Service to Milford Wayne Donaldson, 
California’s State Historic 
Preservation Officer, regarding the 
future plans for the CC Gateway    
Station   Post    Office   on Culver.  Blvd.  

(Interestingly, Mr. Donaldson was the 
architect hired by the CC 
Redevelopment Agency, responsible 
for the fine restoration of the Ivy 
Substation, a building which was 
placed on the National Register 

 

 

members, David Cameron.)  On 
behalf of the Society, CCHS President 
Stu Freeman responded to the letter 
which advised of the intent to sell the 
Gateway Station Post Office.  
 
ROZAIRE & BELOUS 1950 STUDY CITED 

   The USPS letter 
mentioned a study 
done in 1950 by 
Rozaire & Belous, 
and the Society was 
able to augment 
some of their 
information.  This 
study is particularly 
significant to our 
Society as Dr. 
Charles Rozaire, one 
of     its    authors     is  
a well - respected 
archeologist and 
anthropologist  and  a  
 

retired UCLA 
professor, who was raised in Culver City – 
and who is a member of the Culver City 
Historical Society.   
   A copy of the Rozaire/Belous study was 
furnished to the Society by another 
archeologist member, and our first 
Archives Chair, Robin Turner.   The USPS 

CC Gateway 
Station Post 
Office (1940) 
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ANUARY 21, 2009:  GENE
Special Guests:  

 Three Generations of Film Propert
Culver City Historical Society’s Winter G
09 at 7:00 pm in the Multi-Purpose Room  
d enter from the rear of the building, and

est speakers will be Dennis, Wilma (Willy
1920s, when family friend Clark Gable e
, to be in the “movies!”  Their family story
blic is invited to enjoy the free program a
wing the program (remember: no food a
) 253-6941 or email us at   info@CulverC
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  ~ 
 

The Parrish Family 
y Masters and Culver City Neighbors 
eneral Membership Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 
at the Veterans Memorial Building, 4117 Overland Avenue. 
 a brief tour of the CCHS ARC will be offered following the 

), and Hope Parrish whose family has lived in Culver City 
ncouraged Grandpa Jim Parrish to come out to California 
 parallels the development of Culver City on many levels. 
nd students are encouraged to attend.   Refreshments will 
llowed in the ARC). For more information, please call the 
ityHistoricalSociety.org.
CC GATEWAY STATION POST OFFICE FUTURE UNCERTAIN

mailto:info@CulverCityHistoricalSociety.org
http://www.culvercity.org/
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                         January  will mark  the beginning of  the third year of the Culver  
                               City Historical Society’s Archives & Resource Center (ARC),  housed  
                               in the Veterans Memorial Building  complex   (on the corner of Overland  
                                   Ave. & Culver Blvd.).   
 

                                            We  are  very  proud  of the  progress  that we  have made  and  
                               grateful for the many compliments that you have so generously given  
                               us  when you have visited the ARC.    If  you have not yet visited  the  
                               Center, please put it on your 2009 to-do list.  I’m sure that you will be 
happy that you did! 
 

    Beginning  in  December,   we  will  be  displaying  terrific  color  photos  of  the 
beautiful  floats that Culver City entered in the world-renowned Pasadena Rose Parades 
back in the 1980s.  We also have a photo of the 1940 entry  (see the “ARC Update” column, 
pg. 7).    These photos are really something  special  and  they reflect a  part of our  city’s  
wonderful  film  history,  such  as  the float commemorating  the classic comedy team  of 
Laurel & Hardy. 
 

    Remember,  this is your  city’s archives so please come visit, come do research 
and come have a good time   –   we  promise  you’ll  find some fascinating treasures and 
historic memorabilia! 
 

 Wishing you and yours a happy, healthy holiday season  and a great New Year 
– and thank you again for your continuing support! 
        

                                                          
       
                                                                                                                                               

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE                    by Stu Freeman 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Notes from 
Your City 
Historian 
 

by Julie Lugo Cerra 
 
 
 
 

 

 
A GREAT 2009 AH
 
   This new year of 20
filled with celebration
 
   First, it marks the 7
several 1939 classic
remember the bea
commemorate some 
1990, The Culver S
event in Culver City 
Post Office even a
cancellation! (see photo

 
 

   Also, it marks the 90th Anniversary of 

 
 
 

      

A very 
 

EAD!   

09 is going to be 
s!   

0th Anniversary of 
 films.  Do you 
utiful stamps to 
of those films?  In 
tudios hosted an 
for which the CC 
rranged a local 

 below) 

the opening of Thomas Ince’s second 
studio, currently The Culver Studios (at 
9336 Washington Blvd.), and The Hal 
Roach Studios – known as the "laugh 
factory to the world" – which was further 
east on Washington Blvd. and now 
remembered with an historical marker at 
the corner of National Blvd. placed by 
the Sons of the Desert (The 
International Laurel & Hardy Society). 
 
   The Academy of Motion Pictures Art 
and Sciences will be hosting another 
great film series in 2009.  Randy 
Haberkamp,   Program  Director  of   the      
Academy Foundation, tells us it will start 
in the spring.  The ten-film series will 
feature 1939 film releases, including 
The Wizard of Oz and Gone With the 
Wind, which will bookend the event.  
 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION   

OBJECTIVES 
 
   Historic Preservation is front and 
center…..and concern is warranted.  
We will let you know when the 
proposed new Historic Preservation 
Ordinance will go to Council and the 
RFP (Request for Proposal) for a 
new historic survey.   
 

   We marked the Legion Building as 
Historic Site #5 in 1985, and it is a 
part of the property  that   Brotman   
Medical  Center   wishes to sell.  It 
holds “significant” historic status in 
Culver City. 
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The Culver City Historical Society, founded in 
1980, is a non-profit membership organization 
created for the purpose of collecting, preserving 
and exhibiting the history of Culver City and its 
cultural and civic accomplishments.  
 

The CCHS Newsletter is published quarterly. 
 

Editor & Publisher………………………Judy Stangler 
Contributing Writers…………..……. Julie Lugo Cerra 

       Marc Wanamaker, Louise Coffey-Webb 
Martha & Sol Sigall, Steve Newton 

Printed by…………………..…Premier Print & Design 
 

Officers and Committee Chairs 
Stu Freeman .……………...………………. President 
Cathy Zermeno …..…...…Immediate President  Past 
Fred Yglesias …...…...………………. VP, Programs 
Martha & Sol Sigall ……….….…………… VP, Archives 
Doug Newton…………....….........VP, Way  & Means s
Jeanne Conkli ..……………...……..…..… Secretary  n
Tami Eskridge …………….….…...…….… Treasurer 
Karen Coyle ….…………...….…...... Parliamentarian 
Lydia Spiegelman……...……….…….… Membership 
Joy Jacobs ....…………..………..… Public Relations 
Judy Stangler ……………….…….………. Newsletter 
Julie Lugo Cerra ..…….…………….… Historic Sites 
Steven J. Rose …..….…..……. Government Liaison 
Louise Coffey-Webb ……….……..…….….. Costumes 

email:  info@CulverCityHistoricalSociety.org  
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“Happy 2009” to one and all! 
st year has been great – we’ve 
lved in many events with sister 

 organizations from all over.  
. as Subject” conference was 
ally bountiful – and so very 

ng regarding the various 
of historic archives and 

 available all around us! 
 our goals for the coming year 
o reach out even more to the 
ity – to students, to our seniors, 
one who has a memory or a 
t can add to the rich texture of 
r City experience.  The ARC is 
g wonderfully and the many 
nts we’ve received tells us that 
rd work is definitely paying off!      
er, it’s YOUR Historical 
we can’t succeed without YOU! 
Culver  Historical  Highlights 

PO Box 3428 · Culver City, CA · 90231-3428 
Tel: 310.253.6941  ·  Fax: 310.253.6942 
C for the Culver High School 
3 Reunion (and other classes 

s!) last October 18th.  Dan 
) has built a screen for us to 
the display area from our 
.  Stop by and see what we are 
 it . . . a timeline in progress!  
nny!       

e Los Angeles Conservancy has 
 the City of Culver City a “B-“ 
eir Historic Preservation Report 
~ 2 ~
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CULVER CITY 

 
 
by Marc Wanamaker 
 
 

CULVER CITY’S  
MERALTA THEATRE 
 
       The traveling female
large’ Pearl Merrill and ‘Th
Peralta performed as “E
Miss Kito” on the vaudev
many years, accumula
money to build their own th
Culver Boulevard, Culver C
 
FILM PREVIEWS LEADS T
FIRST-RUN RELEASES 
 

   The Meralta’s opening p
included an appearance by
new Thomas Ince film and
comedy (which had all th
through their on-screen like
projectionist stopped the f
then began to book other 
at the new theatre, and t
review titled Half A Do
Sherwood Wertz at the orga
 

   By 1927, the theatre was
local studios as a previ
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27, 1927, MGM Studios hos
convention in Los Angeles
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film, The Unknown.  By 19
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   On January 20, 1935, th
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remodeled at a cost of $10,
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Fighting Chetniks and Noel Coward’s In 
Which We Serve.  Five Graves To Cairo, 
starring Erich Von Stroheim, screened in 
August of 1943. 
 

   On August  10th, the Los Angeles Times 
reported:  “Unscheduled Performance!  
Fire, which is believed to have started in a 
theater lobby, early yesterday, swept 
through a Culver City building housing a 
theatre [Meralta] and small shops at an 
estimated loss of $100,000.”  The 
devastated theatre was moved to the 
Culver Auditorium the following year until 
a new building could be built.  Sometime 
around the end of 1945, a new theatre 
was built on the original site. 
  
 

A NEW ERA  
 
   After Pearl Merrill’s death in 1961, Laura 
Peralta Brackett remained in her 
apartment over the theatre, constructed so 
she could watch the films from a special 
room.  At this time, The Grass Is Greener, 
starring Cary Grant opened at the theatre. 
 

   In 1969, the theatre was hosting studio 
previews and fundraiser parties for local 
schools and colleges.  During the 1970s, 
the theatre suffered some vandalism and 
became run-down.  
 

   On February 24, 1983, the Los Angeles 
Times announced that “Culver Rebuilds 
….. $4 Million Dollar Plaza on the old 
Meralta Theatre site is the first major 
development in Culver City in many 
years.”  On June 3, 1984, the new Meralta 
Office Plaza (a Spanish-style office 
complex at 9696 Culver Blvd.) opened and 
was the first major public development in 
over two decades                        ### 

 
 
 
 
 

The “first” Meralta Theatre  (c.1928) 
 ~ 3 ~

 

The  Society wishes  to  thank  the 
first donors to the Culver City 
Historical Society Archives and 
Resource Center (ARC).  A 
permanent plaque in being 
designed for display in the ARC 
with the following designations: 
  

Corporate Sponsor ($5,000+) 
Sony Pictures Entertainment 

  
Platinum Sponsor ($2,000+) 

 
Gold ($1,000+) 

The Tinger/Eskridge Family 
Paul Kahn 

 
Silver (500+) 

Mim and Hank Shapiro 
The Bumpas Family 

 
 We appreciate the many ways our 
members and friends support the 
Culver City Historical Society and 
the Resource Center – through 
membership, memorial donations, 
in-kind donations and ARC Donor 
contributions. 
~ 3 ~
.         
   The Society sends sincere 
condolences to the Eskridge Family 
on the passing of Charles Eskridge, 
and to the many friends of Bob 
Lench, a CCHS Lifetime member.  
Our thoughts are with you. 
 

     Sunshine thoughts go out to our 
members Reba Yudess and CCHS 
Public Relations Chair Joy Jacobs. 



  
  
  

 

(L
Fr

  
  
  
  

  
CULVER CITY HISTORICAL SOCIETY     ~ ~ ~
 

2008 began with an Installation-Dinner on January 16th of the 
Society’s 11th president, Stu Freeman.   
     Stu and his family have lived in the Culver City area since the 
mid-1920s.  It was held in the historic Hull Building – the Society’s 
Historic Site#2 – which has been in the Freeman family for more 
than 60 years.  The event was catered by the site’s new restaurant, 
Akasha.  (Akasha’s formal opening received rave reviews from all 
the critics in the area and is now one of downtown’s foremost 
restaurants!) 
 
     The CC Historical Society had a prominent presence at the first 
“LA Heritage Day” on March 2nd at the Heritage Square located off 
the Pasadena (#110) Freeway, along with Historical Societies and 
Museums from all over Southern California who presented 
information on their communities and Los Angeles’ Heritage.   This 
special event was the first time LA’s diverse historical communities 
were brought together to preserve and share the past.      Special 
kudos go to our new Parliamentarian, Karen Coyle, who went among 
the crowds and brought many over to the CCHS table – she was a 
great Society rep! 
-R)  CCHS President Stu Freeman, Julie Lugo Cerra,  
ed Yglesias and Danny Munoz. 

The May 10th  tour at Main Street:   
Everyone remembers the old Helms Coach! 

 

    

     May was again designated as the national “Historic 
Preservation Mon kick-off” 
gathering at the by our 
popular “Walking annual 
downtown Car Sho
 
     We lost a city landmark with the closing of Stellar Hardware 
in the Spring, but fond memories remain. 
 
     On May 25th and 30th, the Society conducted “history 
tours” of the ARC for four Culver 3rd-grade classes with 
“rubbings” of plaques, and also walking tours of downtown 
Culver City for El Marino students.  They loved it! 
 
     The Society hosted a mini-conference of the Associated 
Historical Societies of Los Angeles County at the ARC on July 
12th.  City Historian Julie Lugo Cerra spoke to the group on 
issues of preservation and how the ARC has developed.  
Danny Munoz, AHSLAC President and a CCHS Life Member, 
presented the Society with a gift of books for the ARC’s 
reference 
 

  
~ 4 ~
 

 
 

“LA Heritage Day” at Heritage Square,  
March 2, 2008.  (L-R)  Karen Coyle and Julie 
Lugo Cerra helped Fred Yglesias(R) sell 
CCHS items at our booth! 
        2008 ~ A YEAR IN REVIEW . . . . . 
Right:  CCHS Pres. Stu Freeman with 
Linwood Howe School students learning to 
preserve history by taking a "rubbing" of 
the
on

 historic marathon marker with crayon 
 freezer paper.  

th” and the Society hosted a “
Culver Hotel on May 2, followed 
Tours” on May 10th during the 
w. 
Above:  CCHS Pres. Stu Freeman with Linwood Howe 
School students learning to preserve history by "rubbing" 
with crayon on freezer paper of the historic marathon 
marker.  
CCHS Pres. Stu 
Freeman with his 
beautiful daughter 
Jennifer, the 4th 
generation of 
Freemans. 
STELLAR HARDWARE:  
 Original Location  (1926)
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July 5, 2008:  
Lethbridge, C
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Fred Yglesias
(R) volunteer 
~ ~ ~   CELEBRATING MORE THAN  28 YEARS !
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anada, toured the ARC as 
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 (center) and Karen Coyle 
for “Home Movie Day.” 
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  In early July, the Society hosted visitors from Culver City’s Sister 
City of Lethbridge, Canada as part of their city-wide excursion. 
 
   The annual “Picnic in the Park” on July 16th had its usual fun 
atmosphere along with the General Business Meeting.  Brief tours of 
the developing ARC facilities were a part of this year’s event.   
 
   August “Fiesta time” in the city is always great fun and this year, the 
Society welcomed swarms of visitors from the community and from 
afar.  The ARC really shined and all of our guests were impressed with 
our many treasures! 
 
  “Home Movie Day” has become a national event and our sister 
organization “across the street,” the Mayme A. Clayton Library and 
Museum, was the local host for our area this year on October 18th. 
Several of our great volunteers helped out at the Clayton site and also 
at the ARC – it was a very full day! 
 
A notable addition to the Society this year was the wonderfully gifted 
computer master, Winston Gieseke.  Winston has been setting up 
invaluable programs for our many archival needs and is developing our 
website.  He is a prize! 
 
We introduced a new and extremely popular item to the CCHS gift list: 
The CCHS Umbrella with scenes of historic Culver City sites.  At $40 
each, these umbrellas have been flying off the shelf!  Be sure to stop 
by and pick one up for yourself and your friends and family. 
 

R CALENDAR

 WINTER 
ERAL MEETING 

S SPRING 
ERAL MEETING 

 SUMMER 
IC IN THE PARK” &    
ERAL MEETING 

A LA BALLONA 

S FALL 
ERAL MEETING 
tion on any of these
tact the CCHS: 

istoricalSociety.org 
41. 

 
olunteer Dates 
urdays, 1-3 pm 
ates: 310.253.6941 
n. 17         Feb. 7 
ar. 7          Mar. 21 
r. 18        May 2 
n. 6          Jun. 20 
Winston Gieseke performing his magic. 
“Picnic in the Park” with CCHS members (L-R) 
Chuck Hand, Judy Stangler, Ross Hawkins 
and Martha Sigall. 

mailto:info@CulverCityHistoricalSociety.org


NEWS FROM THE  
COSTUME CHAIR . . .                                 noted that an independent study done this 

millennium, found the structure worthy of 
National Register status.  

 
by Louise Coffey-Webb 
Costume Committee Chair 

GENE KELLY’S “CANDY CANE” JACKET – 
IMAGINE THE RED & WHITE STRIPES! 

 
GENE KELLY’S  
“CANDY CANE” JACKET 
 

   In honor of the season's holidays, we 
have on display at the ARC the actual 
"candy cane" jacket worn by Gene Kelly in 
the musical Take Me Out to the Ball 
Game, 1949, directed by Busby Berkeley.  
 Kelly played Eddie O'Brien and starred 
along with Frank Sinatra and Esther 
Williams. 
 

   The men’s costumes were designed by 
a gentleman who just went by one name: 
Valles.  His full name was J. Arlington 
Valles and he worked at MGM for two 
decades, winning a costume Oscar ® 
along with Bill Thomas for Spartacus.  He 
specialized in men’s costumes (Helen 
Rose did the women’s costumes in this 
film) and he was an excellent costume 
illustrator. 

DR. CHARLES ROZAIRE  AT A CCHS EVENT. 

 

   As you can see by the close-ups in the 
photos, the jacket is in very fine condition 
for being 60 years old and, rather than a 
woven red stripe, it is actually achieved 
with applied chain-stitched yarn!  See how 
the lines match up so beautifully - a mark 
of true tailoring.  The jacket is fully lined 
and the inside pocket bears the usual 
Metro-Goldwyn-Mayer label with Kelly's 
name and a production number.  This is 
typical of labels used in all MGM wardrobe 
at that time.   
 

   The current display features a man's 
torso with a carved wooden base, which 
was donated by my dear friends, the 
artists Pamela and Gregory Weir-Quiton. 
 
  With my best wishes for happy holidays 
and a magnificent 2009!  
 

                                     ~ LC-W         
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

“Gateway” (cont’d.) 
 

 

    

   The Gateway Station Post Office was built 
in 1940, during the tenure of Culver City’s 
postmaster Paul Jarrett.  There is some 
speculation on the naming of the facility.  
CCHS member Steve Newton recalled that 
his father, who worked for the U.S. Post 
Office, remembered Jarrett telling the 
employees in 1946 that it was the “Gateway 
to the Stars.”  Jarrett, who was decorated for 
his war service with a U.S. Purple Heart and 
by France with its Legion of Honor medal, 
served as the City Clerk in Culver City from 
1928 to 1939, and Postmaster for the 
following twenty years. 
 

BUILT IN  THE MODERNE STYLE 
 

     According to the survey of historic 
structures compiled by 30th Street Architects 
in 1987 and which was adopted by the City 
Council in its final form in 1991, Gateway 
Station Post Office was given “Recognition” 
status.   
   The Gateway Station, located at 9942 
Culver Boulevard, is described as “Moderne” 
in style, “is 11/2 stories high, with a 
symmetrical façade and a flat roof, bordered 
with a rounded ledge.  The center of interest 
is  the  wide,  recessed,  entry  porch  on  the  
 
 

 
 
 
 

north side.  Four rounded columns, with 
banded caps, support the ceiling.  Metal-
framed, multi-paned glass panels, which run 
from floor to ceiling, cover the entire surface 
of the back wall of the porch.  A pair of 
metal-framed doors in the center lead to the 
lobby.  A pair of very large and unusual 
metal and opaque glass lanterns are placed 
on the concrete piers on each side of the 
steps.  Matching round columns, in recessed 
sections add interest to both the east and 
west sides of the building.”  (from the 1990 
HPAC Report) 
 

A GEORGE SAMERJAN  
LOBBY MURAL 
 

   Although Culver City’s Historic 
Preservation ordinance has focused on the 
outside of structures, there is some 
interesting history within the building as well.  
There was a congressional office off the 
lobby and over the entrance to that office is a 
1941 mural by George Samerjan.   
   From an internet search, it appears that 
Samerjan was born in Boston in 1915.  He is 
listed as faculty at Occidental College in Los 
Angeles in 1940.  He served as a 
documentary artist for the U.S. Air Force in 
the Arctic and other locations and he worked 
for the Los Angeles Times as an art director.  
He also taught art at New York University for 
25 years.    
   Samerjan is credited with the design of 
three U.S. postage  stamps, commemorating 
the Arctic, the Erie Canal and Adlai 
Stevenson.  Samerjan’s other post office 
murals included one in Maywood, CA which 
was destroyed, and one in Calexico, Mexico.   
 

   The mural in the Gateway Station is titled 
“Studio Lot.”    It is a twelve foot by ten foot 
mural depicting empty movie sets on an 
MGM back lot. 
 
   Culver City’s Community Development 
Department is aware of the property’s 
availability and is looking for a good use for 
this historic structure.  The CC Historical 
Society copied its comment letter to the City 
to keep Cultural Affairs and Community 
Development in the loop as plans for this 
unique building move forward.         
                                       
 

 
 
                                                

 
  

 

 
 

● Thank You for your membership:  
    
     ~ Phil Tangalakis:  Patron level  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
● Thank You for your donation: 
    
    ~ The Rufus Harrington Family:  
                            MGM stills and clippings 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    ~ Fred Yglesia: MGM Auction catalogs  
 

    ~ Douglas Newton: Label-maker 
 

    ~ Culver City Woman’s Club: $100 
    ~ Bonnie Hileman: 2 Dress Forms 
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An ARC Update .…. 
 
by Martha & Sol Sigall 
Vice President, Archives 
 
 
SYMANTEC DONATION FROM  
FOX H LLS DEVELOPMENT SITE I

 

 

   Thanks to our former ARC chair Robin 
Turner, we have a display of archeological 
finds from the Fox Hills site of the 
Symantec development.  Robin facilitated 
the donation of 40 boxes of cataloged 
items.  You can view examples of these 
items on display now.  They include a 
selection of bottles, ceramic pieces, and 
even a Giant Pacific Oyster Shell! 
 

CC ROSE PARADE FLOATS 
 

   Did you know that Culver City entered its 
first float in the Pasadena Rose Parade in 
1925?  And subsequently, we had floats in 
the thirties, forties, 1950 and again in the 
1980s.  The most recent were efforts by 
the Culver City Visitors and Convention 
Bureau as the Culver City Tournament of 
Roses Association.  Drop by the ARC to 
see a sampling of vintage photos. 
 

MGM STILLS ADDED TO  
ARC COLLECTION 
 

   Special thanks to our members, Bill and 
Madelyn Hahn, for arranging for a 
donation from the Rufus Harrington family.  
Mr. Harrington, a local resident, worked in 
the MGM art department and he was also 
active in American Legion Post #46, using 
his artistic expertise to design band 
uniforms for the Legion.  The collection 
includes 42 stills, including photos from 
The Wizard of Oz, Billy the Kid, Lassie 
Come Home, Northwest Passage, 
Blossoms in the Dust among others. 
 
ARC UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

   We now have a wonderful new standing 
screen to separate  the  display  area from  
 
 
“L.A.” (cont’d.) 
 

   Hosted by the USC Libraries and building 
on the USC Libraries' commitment to 
preserving Southern California and Los 
Angeles history, L.A. as Subject is 
developing a variety of new resources to 
support L.A.-area historical collections and 
strengthen the involvement of local 
communities.  It aims to raise public interest 
in local history while providing opportunities 
for educators, community archivists, 
librarians, and historians to share ideas and 
help one another preserve the L.A. region's 
diverse cultural heritage. 
 

   L.A. as Subject is working to increase the 
visibility of local archives and improve 
access to them for students, researchers, K-
12  educators,   an ryone   else  with  a  

 
our  workspace  which  was made by  Dan 
Bloom, Culver High Class of ’63.  We also 
will use it to show Culver City history via a 
graphic timeline. 
 
    Beginning January, 2009, we will have 
ongoing showings of our historic DVD and 
VHS collection.  These include a 1925 tour 
of MGM Studios, “Local History Legends 
and Lore,” and much more. 
 

~  ~  ~ 
 

   Come join us – and bring your friends!  
We are open the first and third Saturdays 
of the month from 1-3 pm and by 
appointment.  The CC Historical Archives 
& Resource Center (ARC) is located at 
4117 Overland Ave., Culver City, CA  
90230.  Tel: 310.253.6941.  Entry is from 
rear parking lot of the Veterans Memorial 
Building.  
 
 
 

                       
  ~ Martha & Sol 

 
 
 
stake in Southern California history.  L.A. as 
Subject promotes tools and mentoring to 
help its members with everything from 
preserving and cataloging materials in their 
collections to fundraising and public 
outreach. 
 

   It was an extraordinary array of 
organizations and societies – public and 
private, well-known and little-known, broad 
and boutique presentations, along with 
educational Panels, author discussions and 
film screenings.  It was a truly enlightening 
and valuable opportunity! 
 The new CCHS  umbrellas were a huge

success at the Culver City downtown 
“Tree-Lighting” event on Dec. 4

 

,th. (Yes  
that’s our “speedy” Stu Freeman (R). 

   And … the Culver City Historical Society 
has now become an active member in L.A. 
as Subject and plans to have a prominent 
presence at next year’s event! 
~ 7 ~
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Above:  Idyllic scene from Lassie Come Home. 
 

Below:  1940 Culver City Rose Parade float.          
GUEST SPEAKERS PROFILE: 
 

THE PARRISH FAMILY 
 

   Having actor Clark Gable as a pal 
back in Akron, OH was the start of the 
fascinating journey of Jim Parrish who 
began a three-generational tale of a 
Culver City family and the movies! 
 

   At the urging of Gable, Parrish came to 
Culver City and started out as an actor, but 
didn’t like it much.  Gable then got him into 
the Props. Dept. at MGM.  While on 
location in Catalina for the star-studded 
classic film, Mutiny on the Bounty, his son 
Dennis was born in 1935. 
 

   In 1953, Dennis followed his dad into the 
world of the Property Master, working on 
movies all over the world – and taking his 
family with him!  He founded The Hand 
Prop Room in 1974. 
 

   After a chance meeting at George 
Denton’s 76 Gas Station, Dennis met and 
married his wife Wilma in 1957 in the old 
St. Augustine Church, having their 
reception at the Veterans Memorial 
Building.  Daughter Hope was born in 
1958, attended Culver schools, graduating 
in the Class of ’76 (mom “Willy” was Class 
of ’54!). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

   Traveling the world over with her dad, 
Hope, too, got the family “Prop. bug” and 
eventually became official in 1979, working 
at Universal Studios.  Her credits include 
“Cagney and Lacey,” “China Beach,” The 
Net, Jerry Maguire, Air Force One, and the 
list continues!  [Note:  Both Dennis and 
Hope have often worked with CCHS 
newsletter Editor Judy Stangler’s family 
who handle the Special Effects (physical) 
side of production.]   
 

   And, grandson Ryan Gullixson is on his 
way to becoming the 4th generation of 
Culver City “Property Masters!” 
 

   Be sure to join us on Janurary 21st to 
hear many more tales of Culver City and its 
“Heart of Screenland” heritage. 

 
DENNIS, WILLY & HOPE 



  
  
  

  Alliance Bank ………………………....Curtis Reis (310) 410-9281                   Harold Hanslmair Ins Agcy, Inc ………….….….… (310) 837-8144 
 Brundo Interiors…………………… Richard Ross (310) 455       
 Byco, Inc. …………………………….…John Byers (949 121 

  Cantalini’s Salerno Beach Rest. … Lisa Schwab (310) 865       
  Cavanaugh Realtors ………. Dannie Cavanaugh (310) 696       
  Culver Center Flowers ………..… Mike Eskridge (310) 412     
  Culver Hotel, The …………………….…. ………...(310) 624  
   Culver Studios, The ………………………………. (310) 897 
  Dave Blair Plumbing ………………………..…….. (310)
  Robert L Duitsman, Attorney At Law ………….... (310)
  Flanigan Farms ……...…………. Patsy Flanigan (310)
 Fox Hills Mall …………………………………..….. (310)
 Freeman Properties ……………..… Stuart Freeman (3

   Fresh Paint …………………………. Josetta Sbeglia (3
attles Mansion 
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MEMBERSHIP FORM 
Become a member of the Culver City Historical So nland” 
through efforts to create the Culver City Historical Mus

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

B
These fine Culver City area businesses

Please show YOUR su

    

   Alliance Bank ……………………….... Curtis Reis (310) 4
   Brundo Interiors ………..…Richard Ross Brundo (310) 3
   Byco, Inc. ……………………………...John Byers (949) 6 
   Cantalini’s Salerno Beach Rest. … Lisa Schwab (310) 8
   Cavanaugh Realtors ………. Dannie Cavanaugh (310) 8
   Culver Center Flowers ………..… Mike Eskridge (310) 8
   Culver Hotel, The ……………… Douglas Newton(310) 8
   Culver Studios, The ………………………………. (310) 2
   Dave Blair Plumbing ………………………..…….. (310) 3
   Robert L Duitsman, Attorney At Law ………….... (310) 6
   Flanigan Farms ……...…………. Patsy Flanigan (310) 8
   Freeman Properties …………… Stuart Freeman (310) 8
   Fresh Paint ……………….…….. Josetta Sbeglia (310) 5

Become a Member of the Culver City Historical Society Today! 
Join others in preserving the history of the “Heart of Screenland” and to support the Culver City Historical Society Archives & Resource Center (ARC). 

    We can’t do it without YOU! 

   Name/Company: ____________________________
   Mailing Address:  (Street)_____________________
   Telephone:  ____________________   Fax: ______

Please make checks paya
P.O. Box 3428, Culver City, CA 90231-3428.  For furt

Contributions of both historic & social significance as well as monetary

 

     _____ Benefactor ($1000)          _____ Corp
      _____ Organization  ($15)          _____ Bus
     _____ Family Member  ($25)                _____ Indi  

            _____ You

Culver City Historical So
PO Box 3428   •  Culver City, CA  •  90231
     
 391-1888                  JFL Appraisal Services……………………………....(310) 837-7
) 645-2251                Ken Harada, DDS ………...…….……………....……(310) 837-5

 821-0018                   Walter N. Marks Realty.……………………………..(310) 204-1
 837-7161                  Marcus Accounting Services ……………………….(310) 397-4
 839-2344                   Martin B. Retting, Inc. ………....… Robert Retting (310) 837-2
 838-7963                  Netzel Associates ………..… Paul & Diane Netzel (310) 836-7
 202-1234                  Jeffrey S. Penso, M.D. …….……..……………..…...(310) 204-6

ciety today.  oin others in preserving the history of the “Heart of Scree
e thout you! 

J
um.    We can’t do it wi

 
 
 
 
 
 

TYPES OF MEMBERSHIP 
orate Sponsor  ($500)               _____ Patron Member  ($100) 

iness Member  ($50)               _____ Individual Member  ($15) 
vidual Lifetime Member  ($250)          _____ Family Lifetime Member  ($500)
th Member  ($5)    

 397-9493                  Petrelli’s Restaurant….………...….George Petrelli (310) 398-9777 
 645-6223                  Roll ‘n Rye Restaurant ……..……..….…. Rita Zide (310) 390-3497 
 836-8437                   Santa Maria Barbecue Co. …... James Rodrigues (310) 842-8169      
 390-5073                  Carol Schwab, CC City Attorney ………………….. (310) 253-5660       
10) 839-7593             Sony Pictures Entertainment…....April Dmytrenko (310) 244-4000 
10) 558-9355             Spartan Supply Co ….…………..……... Rick Betts (310) 837-5351       
……………............ Steve Sylvester (323) 874-4005  

 
 
 
 

USINESS MEMBER ROSTER 
 support our work to preserve Culver City history for future generations. 
pport by your patronage of their services and products. 

 

10-9281                 Harold Hanslmair Ins Agcy, Inc …………..….….… (310) 837-8144  

91-1888                   JLF Appraisal Services ………………Joel Forman (310) 837-7455 
45-2251                   Ken Harada, DDS ………...…….…………….......… (310) 837-5121   

21-0018                   Walter N. Marks Realty.………………………....…. (310) 204-1865 
37-7161                   Marcus Accounting Services ………………..…...... (310) 397-4696 
39-2344                  Martin B. Retting, Inc. ………….….. Robert Retting (310) 8372412  

38-7963              Netzel Associates ………..… Paul & Diane Netzel (310) 836-7624       
02-1234               Jeffrey S. Penso, M.D. …………..…………………  (310) 204-6897 
97-9493                    Petrelli’s Restaurant ….…………...George Petrelli (310) 398-9777 
45-6223                    Roll ‘n Rye Restaurant …………..…...… Rita Zide (310) 390-3497 
36-8437                    Santa Maria Barbecue Co. …... James Rodrigues (310) 842-8169 
39-7593                    Carol Schwab, CC City Attorney ……..…………..  253-5660     (310)
58-9355                    Sony Pictures Entertainment….Kristin Cavanaugh (310) 244-4000 

 

_____________ Contact Person: ____________________________________ 
________(City) __________________________ (State/Zip) _________________ 
________________  Email: _________________________________________ 
ble to The Culver City Historical Society and mail to 
her information, call (310) 253-6941 or email:  info@CulverCityHistoricalSociety.org. 
 donations are encouraged, and the CCHS IRS tax exempt status may make such contributions tax deductible. 

ciety
-3428 

mailto:info@CulverCityHistoricalSociety.org
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